

CHRIS CHRISTIE
Governor

KIM GUADAGNO

Lt. Governor

Date:

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES DIVISION OF FAMILY DEVELOPMENT PO BOX 716 TRENTON, NJ 08625-0716 **ELIZABETH CONNOLLY** 

Acting Commissioner

NATASHA JOHNSON Director

Federal Changes to the New Jersey Child Care Subsidy Program Final Notice of Child Care Subsidy Options

Parent/Applicant Name:
Address:
Dear Applicant/Co-Applicant:
You are receiving this notice because your child is currently attending a program that is no longer eligible for payment through the New Jersey Child Care Subsidy Program. Child care providers are now required to obtain a child care license through the Department of Children and Families, Office of Licensing.
Without a license, your child care provider is not in compliance with the New Jersey Child Care Development Fund (CCDF) health and safety requirements.
You have a decision to make:
If you wish to continue with your current provider, the Department of Human Services, Division of Family Development (DFD) will be unable to issue payment and your subsidy will be discontinued effective November 19, 2017. You will be responsible for the program's full tuition fees, and charges.
If you wish to continue to receive subsidy, please contact your CCR&R immediately. If you have any questions regarding this letter or need assistance in finding alternative child care options, contact our office at 732-918-9901, Ext. 100 to speak to an eligibility specialist.
Sincerely,
Abbie Pomerantz
Manager of ECC and Policy Enforcement
732-918-9901, Ext. 136
apomerantz@ccrnj.org